AMCC

The 47th meeting of the AMCC was held on September 18, 1977, at Howard Johnson's Motel in the Delaware Water Gap in conjunction with Septemberfest.

The meeting was called to order by Walter K., president, at 3:00 p. m.

The following clubs were represented: Bucks, Centaurs, Empire City, Iron Guard, Links, L. I. Spuds, Lost Angels, N. Y. Levi, Praetorians, Scorpions, Spartans, Vanguards, Wheels, and ShipMates.

The following clubs were not represented: Kemo, SNC (proxy), Thunderbolts.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved with one correction: "orange juice" was changed to read "Florida citrus juices."

Since the treasurer was not present, no report was given.

Because most clubs had not discussed the proposed revisions of the Articles, no formal action was taken by the Council. The following points were discussed:

.The proposals are ambiguous about dismissal of a club.

- .The requirement that three copies of minutes, agenda, etc., be sent to each club would be expensive and time consuming.
- .Are there real advantages to having associate membership?
- .The wording of IX, A, 1 is ambiguous
- . What is meant by "censure"?
- .Should the Council sanction events?
- .The Council should be careful to coordinate, not dictate.
- .If two events are sanctioned on the same date, antagonism may be created.

GOOD AND WELFARE

- Keith B.——Although sanctioning probably helps hold the council together and should be continued, the Council as a communications effort is worthwhile.
- Roger P.—Although Vanguards Vantage does not put asterisks by sanctioned runs, we should support those events sanctioned by the AMCC.
- Mike J.---It is important to have dates coordinated so that conflict can be kept minimal.
- Ed S.———The Centaurs and Scorpions will hold Leather Sabbat at the D. C. Eagle on October 29.
- Cal R.——The Council doesn*t need a five-page list of articles. The preamble is probably sufficient.
- Mike R.---General proxies should be accepted and should count as attendance.
- Jim G.——N. Y. Levi considers the Preamble and Peroration to be the most important part of the articles. Let's vote at the next meeting.
- Glen P.—The Links will hold Safari II on September 30, October 1, and 2. Gerry Mc. is in Richmond.
- Dayton L.-The ShipMates will hold International Dinner on December 11 to benefit Santa Claus Anonymous.

Bill Y.—The Council should welcome good changes. The Bucks will hold Santa Saturday on November 26 to benefit the Garden Court Nursing Home.

Tom S.--Iron Guard will vote on the Articles at their next meeting.

Bob H.——The Praetorians will celebrate their anniversary on Octobe 8.

Tim T .--- Tim wished Norm O. a happy new year.

Walter K. thanked the Vanguards and Empire City for their hospitality. He welcomed Lou T. from the Druids, Roy L. from the Rochester Rams, and Joe K. and Bob G. from Entre Nous.

Walter K. resigned as president of the Council for personal reasons. He thanked the Clubs and their representatives for their support.

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p. m.

Respectfully submitted,

Non C., Secretary

The next meeting of the Council will be held during Autumn Scrambles (November 4, 5, and 6) in Washington, D. C. The following two items will be on the

- 1. Proposed By-Law Revisions
- 2. Election of a new president